
 
 
APP B 
 
From: Jennifer Barrett <Jennifer.Barrett@Haringey.gov.uk>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 5:30 PM 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: TENS: NOYA WEST GREEN ROAD 22-25 DEC 
 
Dear Licensing Team  
 
Application for a Temporary event notice: Noya 454-460 West Green Road, N15 3PT 
 
The applicant has requested an extension of normal licensing hours for Christmas 
celebrations on Friday 22nd, Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th December 2023 from 23:00 to 
01:00 the following day.  
 
We have previously received complaints about noise or nuisance from 4 affected 
households raising concerns about Noya operating beyond their permitted times and the 
impacts of their operations. We are concerned that the use of the premises until 1am is likely 
to lead to further complaints, particularly about noise from loud music and especially as the 
hours requested mean the premises will be open until 1am on Christmas morning.  
 
The applicant state that the outside area will be closed at 2300 and the roof to be closed at 
2200. 
They advise that the conditions of the premises licence shall be adhered to for the duration 
of the temporary event, but last weekend officers observed alcohol being served in the 
“shisha area” outside the permitted times and we have previously raised concerns about the 
similar use of this area after the hours specified in the licence.  
 
The applicant has previously advised that shisha is served with meals. The applicant has 
been advised that the current setup does not comply with requirements of the Smoking 
Regulations and therefore if shisha is offered this must be done with the roof open. We 
appreciate that shisha is not a licensable activity but is flagged as an issue here because 
compliance with the Smoking Regulations is not compatible with their request to offer 
regulated entertainment until 1am. Maintaining an open roof and offering regulated 
entertainment will lead to noise breakout and is likely to lead to complaints. The applicant 
has previously advised they have installed a sound limiter, but to date we have not been 
able to test this or confirm its effectiveness with the roof open.  
 
As a result of the above I do not believe that the above can be granted and still permit the 
applicant to uphold the licensing objective for Public Nuisance. As a result, I recommend the 
refusal of this Temporary Event Notice.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Jennifer Barrett 
Noise and Nuisance Manager 
 
jennifer.barrett@haringey.gov.uk 
www.haringey.gov.uk / twitter@haringeycouncil / facebook.com/haringeycouncil 
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Online services: Report It / Contact Frontline / do it online 
 
 
 
 
 

https://our.haringey.gov.uk/reports/add
https://eforms.secure.haringey.gov.uk/ufs/EMAIL_CONTACT.eb?SERVICE_ID=OT
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/contact-haringey-council

